

Summer 2024



Dear Friends of Camp Good News,

Proverbs 22:9 "He who has a generous eye will be blessed, For he gives of his bread to the poor."

I hope this message finds you well and enjoying the blessings of this beautiful summer season. On behalf of everyone at Camp Good News, I want to extend our heartfelt gratitude for your unwavering support of our camping program. Your generosity and prayers have made a profound impact on the lives of so many young campers. This summer, thanks to your contributions, we will be able to provide a safe, nurturing, and spiritually enriching environment where children and teens can grow in their faith, build lasting friendships, and create memories that will last a lifetime. The joy and transformation we've witnessed in earlier years in our campers is a testament to the power of your support. From inspiring worship sessions and Bible studies to fun-filled activities and adventures in God's creation, every moment has been infused with the love and grace of our Lord. Thank you for being a vital part of our mission to spread the message of Christ and to nurture the next generation of believers. We couldn't do it without you, and we are incredibly grateful for your partnership. May God continue to bless you abundantly for your kindness and dedication.

'Til all the children hear,

Jeremy Brown,

Camp Director

PRAYER AND PRAISE JUNE, 2024

"Arise, cry out . . . Lift your hands to him for the lives of your children." Lamentation 2:19

ECHO YOUTH MINISTRY TRAINING—June 21-28

- Praise for 68 young people who have applied.
- Pray for the young people to grow in their walk with the Lord and be equipped to serve the Lord this summer
- Thursday, June 27, is ministry day with a "Camp Fun Day" and a potential of 18 Party Clubs to be conducted. Pray for children to be saved.

CAMP GOOD NEWS

- Praise for 520 camper registrations as of June 1st. Pray for a full camp of 714.
- Praise for 237 volunteer staff signed up as of June 1st—300 are needed for the summer.
- Praise that the support is coming in well for our College Bound staff.
 Pray for their support to be completely raised—\$4725 for each one.

SUMMER MINISTRIES

- Pray for our CEF staff across the state. This is a very busy time of final preparations. Much wisdom and strength are needed.
- Summer ministries to pray for:

Camp Good News Blueberry Mountain Bible Camp

Camp Jireh Day Camp Downeast Day Camp

5-Day Clubs Fair Ministries

CEF OF MAINE STAFF

- Pray for wisdom for Trent Boyd as he leads the work in the interim.
- Pray for a state director.
- Pray for local directors for southern, central, western and northern
 Maine
- Pray for John Romano's ministry to CEF USA workers

FINANCES

- Pray for a good response to the sponsorship letter.
 Praise that we are up-to-date.
- Pray for funds sufficient for heavy summer expenses.

Pray for the children of Maine to be saved.